REMARKS BY H.E. MR. AKIO EGAWA, AMBASSADOR OF JAPAN

ON THE OCCASION OF THE HAND OVER CEREMONY OF JAPANESE TELEVISION PROGRAMMES TO MUVI TELEVISION 

 MUVI TELEVISION STUDIOS, LUSAKA, 11TH October, 2011
Mr. Costa Mwansa, General Manager, MUVI Television,

Members of the Press,

Ladies and Gentlemen. 

It is my great pleasure to be here today on behalf of the Government of Japan and to handover to MUVI Television a consignment of Japanese Television programmes. 

This is the second time that the Government of Japan is providing TV programmes to MUVI TV. The specific programmes being provided are: “Junior High School Science”, 30 topics, “Let’s Tackle Scientific Problems”, 7 topics and “Hello Friends”, 20 topics. “Junior High School Science” and “Let’s Tackle Scientific Problems” are both science programmes aimed at activating and developing scientific ways of thinking and giving knowledge about scientific laws and principles. They are mainly for secondary students but also enjoyable for primary students. “Hello Friends” is a puppet show for small children. These programmes have been broadcasted in Japan by NHK, Japan Broadcasting Corporation.  

Many of the programmes provided to Zambia by Japan in the past, as well as those being handed over today, are educational TV programmes. This decision is based on the conviction that education remains the single most important pre-requisite to the economic and social development of any country, as has been the case in Japan and other countries, and, I believe, is the case for Zambia as well. Primary and Secondary schooling occupy a particularly critical role in the education system as they provide the basis for career and skills development for later life. In this regard, it is imperative to activate the creative thinking of young people early enough in their education.

Ladies and Gentlemen, Japan is faced with unprecedented challenges caused by the massive earthquake and tsunami that struck the eastern part of Japan earlier this year. However, the Japanese nation is now all united together and we are now on a steady path towards recovery and reconstruction. I would like to take this opportunity to express the sincere gratitude of the Government and people of Japan for the kind sympathy shown by numerous organizations and individuals in Zambia. Despite the current situation, the Government of Japan remains committed to cooperating with Zambia for the enhancement of the economic and social development of the country. In this regard, I would like to commend Zambia for the successful implementation of the general election on 20th September followed by the peaceful transition of power. Japan hopes that under the leadership of President Sata Zambia will continue to promote its socio-economical development.

I hope the provision of these 57 topics of educational programmes will contribute to stimulating children’s curiosity to establish a well-rooted scientific  background for them. I trust that the people of Zambia will find the programmes interesting as a projection of Japanese culture thereby enhancing their understanding of Japan and contributing positively to the further strengthening of the friendly relations that exist between Japan and Zambia.

Thank you.
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